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INFORMATION CIRCULAR 
 

To: All Municipalities, Local Service Districts, Consultants, Regional Service Boards, and 
Inuit Community Governments. MNL, PMA 

 
Re: MSIS Updates – Training for External Users 
 
Date: February 22, 2022 

 
Please be advised the Updates to the Municipal Support Information System (MSIS) are still 
ongoing. For the benefit of external users (consultants and ultimate recipients), a training 
document outlining these updates was prepared and placed on the Municipal Infrastructure 
website https://www.gov.nl.ca/ti/mi/msis/. 
  
This document has been recently updated to include information from the latest updates that 
affect external users. Please take some time to review the latest changes. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to your local Regional Office: 
 

Mr. lnayat Rehman, P. Eng.  Mr. Wilf Maloney, P. Eng. 
Eastern Regional Office  Central Regional Office 
(709) 729-5337   (709) 256-1055 
InayatRehman@gov.nl.ca    WilfMaloney@gov.nl.ca 
 
Mr. Chris Power, P. Eng.  Mr. Ehsan Khan, P. Eng. 
Western Regional Office   Labrador Regional Office 
(709) 637-2491   (709) 896-2942 
ChrisPower@gov.nl.ca   EhsanKhan@gov.nl.ca 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Kim Kieley, P. Eng., FEC  
Director – Municipal Infrastructure 
Transportation and Infrastructure 
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